
Select Board Meeting Minutes 
October 2, 2024 
 
Selectman Bill Nye called the meeting to order at 6:00pm. 
 
Calling of the roll 
Selectmen: Bill Nye, Nick Hanson, Barry Bateman 
Secretary: Carolyn Nye 
 
The warrant was signed by the selectmen. 
 
The selectmen signed 2 abatements. 
 
The selectmen signed the re-written contract for Shirley Town Mowing/Cemetery 
Mowing. 
 
The Town of Shirley received a reimbursement check for Veterans Exemption for 
$417.00. 
 
Bill gave a FEMA update that all paperwork has been signed and turned in. 
 
Bill said that Lamberts town mowing on the sides of the road runs out the spring of 
2025. 
 
The Tax Collector is allowed to work from her home and set her hours. MMA legal 
services suggested that if the town wants the tax collector to work out of the town office 
the selectmen can put an article in the warrant that can be voted on at the town 
meeting where the tax collector’s office is located at the town office starting with the 
fiscal year 2025. 
 
Bill said the town voted to budget $50,000.00 for summer roads. The town has spent 
since the fiscal year starting July 1, 2024, $9,000.00 for grading on the North Road and 
Blanchard Road, and $800.00 for mowing on the sides of the town roads. 
 
Norman Beckwith turned in an invoice for $100.00 pushing down trash during Bulky 
Waste Day. 
 
David Thorp would like to get paid for the 9 hours that he has put in for doing work for 
FEMA. 
 
Bill made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:00pm. 
 
Submitted by, 
Carolyn Nye 


